CARN BREA PARISH COUNCIL
NEWSLETTER Summer/Autumn 2021

! Council Update

; Welcome to the CBPC Summer/Autumn 2021 Newsletter. We hope you are having a wonderful summer despite the

changeable weather and fluctuating Covid guidance. Here at Treloweth Hall we have moved back to physical

, meetings and are updating the fire precautions in the hall with a view to opening the hall for hirers again soon. We
are in the process of reviewing our newsletter and looking to build improved digital communications with you, our

| parishioners. If you have ideas about how/what you’d like to hear from us, please contact the Assistant Clerk on

111 01209 313014 or email enquiries@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk.

|| Election 2021 |

| We have welcomed seven new councillors to the Parish Council since the May 2021 Elections. You can see details of

! all Councillors overleaf. CBPC councillors are involved in many committees, including our: Planning Committee;
| Health & Safety and Finance Committee; Staffing Committee; Amenities and Projects Committee. And they sit on

| several outside bodies such as: Camborne, Pool, lllogan and Redruth Community Network Panel; Camborne, Pool,

| Tramways: and Cornwall Association of Local Councils.
| We are still looking for three more councillors to join our growing team. You can live anywhere in the parish to
‘ become a councillor, you can also apply if you work here. If you are interested in finding out more about the role,

please call or email our Clerk to the Council, Sarah-Jane Noakes on 01209 313014 or email |

clerk@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk.

|| Annual Report

[ ; You can find Carn Brea Parish Council’s annual report on our website www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk
]

| If you are unable to view the report online, please contact the office to arrange collection of a paper copy.

|| Neighbourhood Plan

! ; : :
‘| Thank you to all residents who have ‘Had Their Say in Carn Brea’ through our recent Go-Collaborate local

When we have written our Plan and it has been approved by a Planning Inspector, there will be a public referendum

U] s [ty [ S, (P ORPRPI |, [
aurhoadplan@dgmail.com.

in which our residents can vote to adopt the it. Email the steering group at clopreizh

lllogan and Redruth Climate Action Group; Carn Brea Village Institute; Parish Transport; SITA; Police Liaison; Mineral |1/

!
| consultation. We look forward to incorporating your ideas as we develop our vision for Carn Brea Parish’s future. (1
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You can keep up to date with parish news on the noticeboard of our website: find councillor contact
information; see meeting dates, Agendas and Minutes; see details out about hall hire; and much more...
||| | enquiries@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk

| 01209 313014




||| Forthcoming Events

1§

' The Tour of Britain is scheduled to whiz through the parish for the

1| first time ever on Sunday 5th September 2021, following the

|| postponement of the 2020 race. The Grand Depart will see riders

;. | travel 180 kilometres through the Cornish countryside. The current
1

| route starts at Penzance Promenade then riders will head across the

1
1

' Penwith Peninsula to St Just, hugging the coast to St lves, Hayle and Gwithian before turning inland to Camborne,

|

' Pool and Redruth.

Pool Vision is a 6-week public consultation from Monday 23 August to Monday 4 October 2021. Carn Brea Parish
' Council and Cornwall Council are publishing a document called the ‘Pool Vision” which sets out exciting ideas and

l ; i .
| proposals for the ongoing and future regeneration of the Pool area, covering issues such as how we improve the

area’s streets for pedestrians, cyclists, and residents, and how we can raise the quality of new development and

public spaces. You will receive leaflets in the Pool area later in August with more details about the consultation:

including how to view documents online and how to make comments. Online information will be on Cornwall

|| Council’s Let’s Talk Cornwall website from 23 August 2021.

Community Hall at 11am on Sunday 7" November 2021. We are hoping to be back to our usual
traditions for the service if Government guidance on Covid precautions allows: Flag Bearer
representatives of the Armed Forces and wreath laying followed by a minute’s silence whilst we

remember those lost in service of our country and concluded with the Last Post. We also hope to be

able to offer light refreshments to attendees.

1

|l What we have been up to...We have installed several new
i

b ;

‘ bird boxes during the spring, in hope of

encouraging an increase in nesting birds at Wheal Fortune Park. If you
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know of any other good locations for nest boxes, insect hotels or hedgehog hideaways, please

contact any of the parish team.

) —

, : We have also installed dog poo bag dispensers to

help encourage dog walkers to pick up after their canine companions.
|
ui We have been hearing from appreciative residents about this years’
t

| display of hanging baskets on lamposts in the parish. We hope they

bring even more colour to our lovely parish!

Our Remembrance Day commemorations will take place at the Carn Brea War Memorial, Treloweth '
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